
 

 

 

 

NEWSLETTER –  JULY 2025 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

As we reach the end of another joyful and successful school year, I  would like to take a moment to 

reflect on the many highlights of this term and share some important updates with you.  

🏅  Sports Day Success 

Our Sports Day was a brilliant celebration of energy, teamwork, and determination. The children gave 

their all in every event, and it was heartwarming to see so many families cheering them on. Thank you 

for helping make the day so special! 

🌲  Forest School Adventures 

Forest School continues to be a firm favourite, with children exploring nature, building dens, and learning 

new skills in the great outdoors. These sessions have helped nurture confidence, curiosity, and a love for 

learning beyond the classroom. 

🍦  Ice Cream Treats 

A huge thank you to the PTFA of the School for organising a 

surprise visit from the ice cream van! The children were 

thrilled, and it was a lovely way to celebrate the end of term 

together. 

🎓  Year 6 – Off to New Adventures 

We are incredibly proud of our Year 6 pupils, who 

achieved excellent SATs results this year. Their hard work and 

resilience have truly paid off, and we wish them all the very 

best as they move on to secondary school. They leave with 

our warmest wishes and fond memories. 

👋  Farewell & Welcome 

We say a heartfelt goodbye to Mrs Ahmed-Khan, who is moving on to new opportunities. Her 

dedication and care have made a lasting impact, and she will be greatly missed next year by children, 

staff, and families alike.  At the same time, we are delighted to welcome Miss Langman to our team. 

She brings great enthusiasm and fresh ideas, and we’re excited for the year ahead with her on board.  

📚  Summer Reading Reminder 

As we head into the holidays, we encourage all families to keep 

reading together. Visiting your local library is a great way to discover 

new books, and many libraries are running the Summer Reading 

Challenge – a fun and free way to keep children engaged with 

reading over the break. Let’s keep those imaginations growing!  

🙏  Thank You 

To our incredible staff – thank you for your tireless commitment and 

care. To our wonderful pupils – thank you for your energy, kindness, 

and curiosity. And to you, our parents and carers – thank you for your 

ongoing support and partnership. Together, we’ve made this year a 

truly special one. 

Wishing you all a relaxing and joyful summer break. We look forward 

to seeing you on Wednesday 3rd September for another exciting 

chapter. 

 

    

    

 

 

 Early morning visitors to school 

100% Attendance Winners: 

Evie, Roseann and Poppy V 
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Attendance for the School Year 

 
The target this year is to ensure all children have at least 96% attendance.  

 Actual attendance for the academic year is 94.7%.   

 

Thank you to all Parents and Carers for ensuring that their child/children attend school and are 

punctual for the start of the school day. Good attendance has a positive impact on your child’s 

well-being and educational outcomes. We do know that from time-to-time children 

are too poorly to come to school. If this is the case, please ring the school office by 9.00am on 

01299 861260 or email, if you prefer to office@upperarleycofeschool.org.  It is important that you 

inform school if your child is unwell.  If your child has a medical appointment, please bring in the 

relevant letters to the office and if possible, try and arrange for these to be outside of the school 

day. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Our school vision: 

 

Through our vision of ONE COMMUNITY, LEARNING AND GROWING TOGETHER 

SHARING GOD’S LOVE, we recognise everyone as a child of God.  Through 

this learning, we encourage all to grow in their learning, so that everyone 

can achieve and flourish in all they do.   

   

“I can do all this through Christ because he gives me strength”.     

                                                                              Philippians 4:13   

mailto:office@upperarleycofeschool.org
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Happy Hares 
Wow! What a fantastic year we’ve had together in nursery! Your amazing children have been busy 

exploring, discovering, creating, and growing in so many wonderful ways. Let’s take a look back at our 

journey through the seasons and all the exciting things we’ve learned… 
All About Me 
We started our year getting to know each other! We learned about our names, families, and the things 

that make us special. We talked about our feelings, shared our favourite things, and made new friends. 

What a brilliant start! 
Discovering Autumn 
When the leaves started to fall, we wrapped up warm and explored the changes outside. We crunched 

through leaves, spotted conkers and acorns, and talked about how animals get ready for winter. We 

painted autumn trees and even made leaf collages!  
What’s in My World? 
We looked at the world around us – our homes, our school, and our community. We learned about 

people who help us, the different places we go, and how we can take care of our environment. We 

even had fun role-playing in our mini dentist! 
Finding Out About Spring 
Springtime brought lots of new life! We planted seeds and watched them grow, spotted flowers 

blooming and birds building nests. We talked about baby animals, sunshine, and rain. Our nursery was 

full of excitement and wonder! 
What Might Be at the Bottom of the Garden? 
We went on bug hunts and looked under logs and stones to see who might be hiding! We found wiggly 

worms, busy ants, and fluttery butterflies. We also made our own mini worlds in trays. 
What is Special About Summer? 
As the weather got warmer, we talked about holidays, sunshine, and water play! We made ice lollies, 

played with sand, and talked about keeping safe in the sun. We’ve had such fun splashing, laughing, 

and enjoying the summer vibes together!  Thank you to all our wonderful families for your support this 

year. Watching your children grow in confidence, curiosity, and kindness has been an absolute joy. We 

can’t wait to see what adventures next year brings!  Wishing you all a sunny and safe summer break! 
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Owls  
 

Maths  

Owls have been using different 

strategies to find number bonds 

to 10 we have been helping the 
farmer to group sheep as well as 

share the food fairly between the 

flock. We enjoyed using a range 

of resources to create more 

challenging patterns too.  

 

T4W  

Owls have enjoyed using 

Makaton to sign the days of the 

week for Jasper as he waited for 

the beanstalk to grow and 

decided to grow our own plants 

so we could help Jasper care for 

his beanstalk.  

 

 

RE  

We learned that stories are important to believers and 

can share important messages such as being brave 

and trusting in God. We found out that stories from 

different faiths can share the same message.  

 

Topic  

We have been very busy learning how musical 

instruments can create different sounds to help tell a 

story and exploring our environment. We created 

posters to show our thoughts about how we can keep it 

clean and safe for everyone including tiny minibeasts. 

Our caterpillars grew and changed into beautiful 

butterflies!   
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Robins 
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Swifts 
 
Swifts have had an exciting final term filled with lots of fun memories and learning! The 

children have worked as hard as ever, and I am so proud of how they have 
progressed. 

 

 
In art, we've been exploring the wonderful 

world of Henry Matisse. The children loved 
learning about his colourful and bold 

artwork. They created their own "cut-out" 

masterpieces, just like Matisse!  
 

In science, we've been investigating sound. 

We did some fun experiments to see how 
sound travels such as making a singing fork 

and using a drum to see how sound 
vibrations move rice on paper. 

 

During Cool Earth Week, we talked about 
droughts and their impact on the 

environment and people. The children 
learned why droughts happen and how they affect water supplies. We discussed ways 

to save water and help those in need. The children came up with some fantastic ideas 

on how we can all do our part to conserve water. 
 

We have also begun to explore jazz in music, learning about how it has developed 

over the years and listening to lots of different kinds of jazz rhythms, instruments and 
songs. The children loved listening to the new genre! 

 
Thank you for your continued support this year, it has been a wonderful year, and the 

children have been a pleasure to teach. Have a wonderful summer holiday! 
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Falcons 
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Sports Events  

 

The late Easter only gave us a few extra 

weeks to practise for our usual visit for 

the Tri Golf Comp.  This year it took place 

at Kidderminster Golf Club and was 

attended by 12 schools. The grass was 

very long and not conducive to putting, 

but the children carried on regardless. 

After 12 stations of putting and chipping 

activities we were pleasantly surprised to 

see that our team had come 4th and 

just missed out by 12 points on attending 

the County Finals. This was all the more 

marvellous as we had three Year 2's, and 

5 Year 3's attending a Year 3 and 4 

competition. 

 

It was another month 

before we went to our 

next event at Stourport 

Cycling Track.  A 

morning of cycling and 

Nature based activities 

was attended by our 

Year 3 and 4's. Some of 

the children took on the 

various obstacles dotted 

along the track, which 

included ramps and 

other tricky manoeuvres. 
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One of the biggest events of our year is the 

Wyre Forest Games at Stourport Athletics track.  

After missing last year, we made sure we had a 

full half term to practise our chosen events. 

A lot of the schools took the full complement of 

28 children, but our minibus of 14 certainly 

excelled by coming 2nd in the Girls comp and 

5th overall, out of 10 schools. A special mention 

must go to Evie for winning the girls 800m, by a 

massive margin, and just missing out (by 1 

second) on a new games record.  Lizzie 
mirrored Evie by winning the 600m in similar 

fashion.  The girls 4 x50m team (Evie, Lizzie, 

Poppy S and Tess) won their event, helped by 

the copious amounts of changeover practice they had done in the weeks leading up to the 

event. 

 

After attending the County Games a few years ago for Boccia, we were again travelling to 

Bromsgrove School to represent Wyre Forest in the Year 5/6 Dodgeball, having won the Area 

comp earlier in the year. There were 12 schools from all over Worcestershire attending and we 

were placed in a strong pool of 6.  We got off to a slow start, by drawing our first two games, 

but managed to win our next four, thereby winning the group and going forward to the semis. 

In a tense and frenetic game, we were 1-1 and going into the last minute of the last set. 

Unfortunately, we lost that 4 to 3.  All was not lost and like they have done all year they drew 

on their unlimited supply of determination, resilience, belief and teamwork to win 2-1 and 

gained 3rd place and a bronze medal to take home.  We were the third best school in the 

whole of Worcestershire!    

 

The weather was kind to us on Sports Day, and all the children were simply wonderful in their 

respective running/throwing and jumping events. For the the first time in five years the trophy 

went to Malvern, fantastically led by Charlie P. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 1 had a very productive and fun time at the Crystal Leisure Centre this term and showed 

so much improvement in water confidence over the six-week slot.  In finishing I must 

congratulate and thank our outgoing Year 6's for such a successful year, all round in all events 

entered.  I’m sure a few of our leavers will go on to bigger things on the sporting front.  

 

STOP PRESS!  Great news - Upper Arley earns the GOLD sports mark once again! 
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Swimming Opportunities in Dudley 
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Forest Friends 
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Internet Safety 
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Dates for your Diary 

 
Back to School – Wednesday 3rd September  

Please bring PE kits in at the start of the week  

 
 

 

 

 

 

ONE COMMUNITY, LEARNING AND GROWING TOGETHER, 

SHARING GOD’S LOVE 

 


